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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
Via Microsoft Teams/Conference Call 

January 14, 2021 at 10:00 AM (CT)

CALL TO ORDER

A quorum was present and Janice Sumner, Chair, called the meeting to order. Donnie Read led the group in the Invocation and Pledge to the Flag.

INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBER

Janice Sumner introduced new member, David Corbin of Chipley Gun and Pawn.
The following board members were present: 

Janice Sumner, Debbie Kolmetz, Donnie Read, Raymond Russell, Travis Ephriam, Arthur Obar, Johnny Eubanks, Tracy Andrews, Larry Moore, Sarah Clemmons, Kristy Terry, Mary McKenzie, Darrin Wall, Keith Sutton, David Corbin.

The following board members were absent:

Sandy Spear, James Sellers, Ralph Whitfield, Andy Jackson, Jesse Smallwood, Frances Henderson. 

Others present included:

Richard Williams, Lauren Morris, Deena Johnson, Rose Adams, Sara Johnson, Melody Wade, Debby Wood, Kenny Griffin – CSC Staff

Daniel Harper, Charles Williams – Department of Economic Opportunity
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Janice Sumner asked if there were any public comments. There were none. 

PERFORMANCE PRESENTATION

Daniel Harper from the Florida Department of Economic Opportunity reviewed CareerSource Chipola’s programmatic performance and programmatic and financial monitoring for program year 2019-2020. 
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
Donnie Read noted an error in his attendance in the previous meeting’s minutes. The minutes will be updated to reflect that change. Raymond Russell made the motion, Larry Moore seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to approve the revised minutes of the November 12, 2020 general meeting.

STATUS OF FUNDS REPORT

Richard Williams noted that that CSC is working to increase expenditure rates and youth work experience rates. He stated that the youth committee will be meeting to discuss ways to do that. He also noted that the recent in school youth contract includes a 30% work experience requirement.   
NDWG UPDATE

Rose Adams provided an update on the Hurricane Michael National Dislocated Work Grant, stating that there were 48 participants at 14 worksites across all five CSC counties. She stated there are currently 13 job openings advertised for the program. She also shared that there were 15 participants at 7 worksites as part of the COVID-19 NDWG. Lastly, Ms. Adams shared that five jobs are currently advertised for the City of Chipley due to flood damage sustained during Hurricane Sally. This has been the only request for assistance under the Hurricane Sally NDWG. 
YOUTH COMMITTEE REPORT
Richard Williams shared the discussion of the youth committee regarding the In School Youth project with the Boys and Girls Club of Tabula Rasa. He stated that the contract has been signed and the project is currently in the recruitment and enrollment phase. Mr. Williams also noted that the due to COVID-19, DEO may be willing to extend the funding for the project through December 2021. He stated that the youth committee will be meeting again to discuss possibilities for summer programs with the extension of the in school youth funding.  
PROGRAM COMMITTEE REPORT
Program Committee Chair Debbie Kolmetz shared an update from the program committee regarding options to increase support and/or training services for participants. She stated that the committee voted to accept Options 2 and 5 as recommended by CSC staff. Larry Moore and Dr. Sarah Clemmons abstained from discussion and voting. The Program Committee made the motion, Arthur Obar seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to approve Options 2 and 5 as presented.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT
Chair Janice Sumner shared the report from the executive committee meeting. She stated the board had previously granted permission for the executive director to negotiate with the Jackson County Board of County Commissioners for the purchase of a curriculum for the Endeavor Transition Training Academy in the amount of $50,000. The executive director then requested permission to sign a contract for the curriculum purchase. The executive committee made the motion, Arthur Obar seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to grant permission to Richard Williams to sign a contract with the Jackson County Board of County Commissioners and the Endeavor Transition Training Academy regarding the curriculum purchase requested. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Mr. Williams reported the following:

· CSC is still working through the impact of COVID-19, including work from home when needed. The majority of staff have handled the changes well. Customers have also accepted and are complying with entry procedures including temperature checks and masks.

· WIOA caseloads are increasing, particularly with the LPN and Commercial Vehicle Driving programs at FPTC. The caseload at Chipola College has leveled out and CSC staff is working with both schools to try to increase participation. 
· The Chipola Works program to encourage working locally will be rolled back out soon. 

· Center traffic is down, and most individuals coming in are seeking unemployment related services. Job search increased slightly before the holidays, but not as much as previous years.  

· CSC staff will be reaching out to local employers for information to bring back to the youth and program committees to formulate a post-COVID plan. 

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

None. 
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, Larry Moore made the motion, Donnie Read seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to adjourn the meeting. 


